
 

 

Press Communiqué 

Construction of the Verdun Bypass 
 

The public is hereby informed that in the context of the Verdun Bypass being undertaken by 

Gamma Construction, on behalf of the Road Development Authority, the following traffic 

schemes would be operational at Saint Pierre and Alma along the Moka-Camp de Masque-

Flacq A7 Road: 

i. At Saint Pierre 

a. traffic on the Moka-Camp de Masque-Flacq A7 Road would use the two 

new roundabouts located at the junction with Saint Pierre Bypass A17 

and at Verdun, respectively;  

 

b. right turning movements at the Grade Separated Junction of           

Moka-Camp de Masque-Flacq A7 Road and Terre Rouge-Verdun 

Motorway M3 would not be allowed; and 

 

c. traffic would be diverted onto the two new roundabouts. 

 
ii. At Alma 

Part of the Moka-Camp de Masque-Flacq A7 Road would be closed to 

traffic. Traffic would be diverted on part of the new Verdun Bypass Road. 

The traffic schemes would be effective as from Thursday 09 February 2023, until further 

notice. 

The necessary traffic signs would be set up to inform and guide road users accordingly. 

Police would provide assistance to road users. 

Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching the works area and to 

drive within the prevailing speed limit.  

The Ministry regrets for any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual cooperation of the 

public. 
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